
MAIDU NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

March 25, 2008 Meeting Minutes
Date:

Tuesday, March 25, 2008

Time:

7:00 PM
Place:

Sargeant School Activity Room

1. Sign-in – Attending: David Allen (Vice President), Scott Reid (Secretary), Eric Lind, Steve LeBastchi (D&S Development), Jim Kidd (Board Member), Mary Steele (Treasurer), Shirley Brown (Newsletter Editor), Conrad & Helene Tolson, Earl & Inge Green, Allan Stuckey, John Springer, Mary Whitney, Jim & Kathy Waldman, John Carroz, Tom & Sally Helmuth, John & Lori Key (Board Member), Lance Hibben, Andy Anderson, Russel Young, Larry Arkus, Ron Miller & Mike Isom (both of the City of Roseville Planning & Redevelopment Department), Officer Lee Hendrick (Roseville Police Department).
2. Police blotter report - No presentation this month.
3. Presentation on Hidden Creek rezoning proposal - Steve LeBastchi - D&S – Development: 
a. Steve’s company, D&S Development, did the 76 station at corner of Sunrise and Lead Hill.  They have also developed several residential condominiums in downtown Sacramento.
b. The site was originally approved for 9 units about a year ago, but after working on the plan, it did not prove profitable enough as the units would have had to have been priced at $600,000 apiece, and Steve did not feel he could market them successfully at that price.  The new plan calls for 19 units.

c. The plan is for the site to be LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) silver-level certified.  [LEED certification provides standards for environmentally sustainable construction.  Silver-level certification means the site and buildings will meet 50% to 60% of the standards measures in water and energy efficiency, use of materials and resources, indoor environmental quality, and design.]
d. Entry to and exit from the property will be from the Rocky Ridge side.  Only garbage truck or fire department would be allowed to exit the gate and driveway on the S. Cirby side.

e. The City's Traffic department has not addressed if someone can exit to the left (south) out of the Rocky Ridge driveway which will be opposite from Condor Court.  Several neighbors said they felt this should not be allowed due to the volume of traffic going north on Rocky Ridge.  Ron Miller, assistant planner from the City will follow-up on the left-turn issue.  Ron noted that the City departments are only just starting to review this project proposal.

f. There will be a turn lane along Rocky Ridge from the corner of Cirby that will be for turning into the complex.

g. There is to be a 20 foot buffer of landscaping on both street sides, and a 7-foot concrete sound wall on those sides as well.
h. One resident noted that 13 years ago a proposed store at the same location was turned down for the traffic impacts.  Steve noted that commercial properties have higher traffic in-and-out volumes than residential ones.
i. Another resident noted that a right-turn only rule for exiting the complex, if that is what the City requires, would create a need for residents wanting to go south to make a U-turn from the north bound lanes of Rocky Ridge in some way.  This could lead to some risky, perhaps illegal driving behavior.  Another resident suggested allowing residents to also exit (only) the S. Cirby driveway to help mitigate this.
j. The flood plain portion of the property will be dedicated to the City.  At the edge of the 100-year flood plain they will build a 3 - 4 foot keystone retaining wall.

k. The City will do an environmental review.  Last time they did a negative declaration, and they are reviewing that declaration to see what factors have changed, if any.

l. Comments were made by several residents that they thought the design is not going to fit in to the neighborhood’s look.  Steve believes the design is attractive with lots of glass to make the units feel open.
m. Ron Miller, from the City, said no formal review process (Planning Commission, City Council) is yet planned because this project is too early in the process.

n. Another neighbor noted that this development is the higher-density development that is supposed to help eliminate suburban sprawl, so this is a plus.  Steve noted residents will have easy access to a bus stop, and can easily walk to several local stores.
o. There will be an association fee incorporated in the title before each unit is sold.  It will be a $200/month fee to cover landscaping, driveways, and common area maintenance.

p. It will be probably a couple of years until development could be started after it goes through all reviews and if it receives approval.

q. Units will start at about $300,000 apiece.  The size of each unit will be about 1,000 square-feet, so about $300 per square foot.  Some neighbors were highly skeptical that the units would sell at that price since homes in the area are selling for $100 – $150/square foot.  Steve believes the design of the units will be especially attractive, and he notes he won’t be selling in today’s market, but the market 2 or more years in the future.  He would not start construction until the market is at a point where he thinks the units would be profitable.
r. One unit will be sold at $165,000 in order to meet Roseville’s low-income housing requirements.
s. Ron Miller said that notice of future reviews will not only include those who live within 300 feet of the property to be developed (as required by ordinance), but will be passed along to the leadership of the local Neighborhood Associations as well.
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting - Approved.
5. Treasurer’s Report - $1905.40
6. RCONA Report – At last weeks RCONA meeting there was a really good speaker on Senior services in Placer County.  Perhaps this is someone we would want for our own meeting some time.
7. Old Business

a. Garage Sale Plans & Responsibilities - We have about 30 sign-ups so far.  The sale is scheduled for Saturday, April26th.
i. T-shirt design - Maps will say "Garage Sale", be bright orange, 20 of them, and sized at 12 large, 4 extra large, 4 medium.
ii. Ad placement – We plan to use the Sacramento Bee and Craig’s List.  We are committed to doing the Bee, but we can reexamine this for next year.  Lori will check into the Penny Saver pricing.
iii. Volunteers (balloons & map handout) - Jim with balloons at Maidu Elementary, Bill and Joyce at Sargeant, and possibly Shirley too.  Christine will help as a runner.  Scott will help with map-hand-outs if he is in town.
iv. Garage Sale Kits - Christine and Kathy will build and distribute the kits.
v. Signs & Maps - Will the map be put on-line? Yes we can do that.  Scott is still working on it.
vi. Mobile phone list – Dave Allen asked for people to supply their numbers to him.
8. New Business

a. Do we want to sponsor Movie Night @ Maidu?
i. RCONA sold pop corn and soda when they sponsored the event and recouped about $100 (Jim will double-check if this is accurate).  RCONA tried to raise money to sponsor them again this year, but the Bingo fund raiser was poorly attended, so they can’t support it.  This is why they are proposing that Neighborhood Associations may want to sponsor it.
ii. Cost to sponsor the event is $400.   This pays for setting up of the screen by City workers.  The event starts when the sun goes down, so it can be 8:30 to 9 p.m.

iii. Last year 175 to 200 people showed up at each of 3 nights.

iv. It would take about 4 volunteers to sell soda and popcorn.

v. Board approved having the movie night.  Jim Kidd and Dave Steele will be the sub-committee for this event.  We did not determine if we will sell popcorn and soda yet.  If we don’t RCONA will.
9. Announcements and Remarks
· The foreclosed Side Saddle property needs attention again.  A property at Valley Forge and Ridgecrest also needs attention.
Newsletter meeting:
1. Lance will write an article on the project for Boy Scouts his son did at Marco Dog Park and which the Neighborhood Association helped support.

2. Scott will do article on Hidden Creek rezoning.

3. Dave Allen will do article on Garage Sale.

4. Dave Steele will do article on Senior Services in Placer County.

5. All articles are due on 4/1.  We will try to get out the newsletters early this time to remind folks of their last chance to sign-up for the Garage Sale.

